CITY COUNCIL MINUTES 

November 5, 2012


      CITY OF ROOSEVELT PARK

CITY COUNCIL

MEETING MINUTES

November 5, 2012
Mayor Lumley called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m.
2012-228
ROLL CALL


Present: Mayor Susan Lumley, Council Member Allan Lowe, Rod Buikema, Bob Grevious, Thomas Hasper and Robert Young 

Absent:  Mayor Pro Tem Amber Cahill
Staff Present:  Attorney Michelle Landis, Police Chief David Boone and City Treasurer/Clerk Tammera Harmsen
2012-229
INVOCATION
Council Member Young provided the invocation.  
2012-230
PUBLIC COMMENT
None
2012-231
CONSENT AGENDA

Council Member Buikema moved to approve the Consent Agenda. The motion was supported by Council Member Lowe and carried.
Roll Call: 6 Ayes, 0 Nays, 1 Absent  (Cahill)
2012-232
AUTHORIZATION: AUDIT OF FINANCIAL STATEMENTS – BRICKELY DELONG
The CPA firm of Brickley DeLong has been the Auditor of the City’s financial statements since 2005 and their services have been considered both professional and cost-effective by City Staff.
Council Member Buikema moved to accept the proposal from Brickley DeLong to conduct the annual audit for Fiscal Year 2012 and authorize the City Manager to sign the appropriate documents.. The motion was supported by Council Member Hasper and carried.
Roll call vote: 6 Ayes, 0 Nays, 1 Absent. (Cahill)
2012-233
AUTHORIZATION: MONA SHORES CHOIR PROGRAM ADVERTISEMENT
The Mona Shores Choir will perform in the 28th Annual Singing Christmas Tree on November 29, 30 and December 1, 2012.  The performance will include over 300 singers and is held at the Frauenthal Center for the Performing Arts.  Advertising space is available in the Program Guide at a cost of $75.00 for a quarter page ad.  

Council Member Grevious moved to authorize a $75.00 contribution to advertise in the Mona Shores Choir Association’s 28th Annual Singing Christmas Tree Program Guide.  The motion was supported by Council Member Young and carried.

Roll call vote: 6 Ayes, 0 Nays, 1 Absent. (Cahill)
2012-234
COUNCIL COMMENTS
Mayor Lumley presented Council Member Young with a resolution of dedication to the City as a Council Member.  Council Member Young read a piece regarding the importance of voting.
Council Member Buikema thanked City Manager Chandler for his information regarding budgeting.
Council Member Lowe thanked the Police Department for their work on Halloween night.
2012-235
DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS

Chief Boone stated there were no injuries on Halloween night and things went smoothly.  He stated there are currently two openings for part time officers and they are doing background work on a applicant. 
City Treasurer/Clerk Harmsen stated the election was Tuesday and it could be a long night for workers.  Also, she informed Council the Winter tax roll was in process and meters reads would be starting by the end of the week.  City Treasurer/Clerk Harmsen informed Council Members if they would like anything printed in the quarterly newsletter to get that information into the office as soon as possible. 
2012-236
PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS

None
2012-237
ADJOURNMENT
Council Member Lowe moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 p.m.  The motion was supported by Council Member Young and carried unanimously.




_________________________________________




Tammera Harmsen, City Treasurer/Clerk
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